May 2, 2012

Dear Sacred Heart Parish Catholic Women’s League

My name is Aleah Willner. I am currently enrolled in Grade Twelve at Davidson School and have applied to the University of Regina for Education. Some of the attributes that I have include being respectful of teachers and other classmates. As well, I am always willing to lend a helping hand to those who need it.
I am capable of showing my compassion towards others in a variety of ways. One way that I show this is by volunteering for various events at the school and the parish. For the school I have assisted at numerous tournaments doing jobs such as score keeping, working in the canteen, running the gate if there was an admission and being a hostess for the Senior Boys home basketball tournament. At the church, I have helped at several Knights of Columbus suppers as well as the Fall Supper over the last couple of years.  At these I have helped set up the tables, serve, clear the tables and do the dishes.  

Through the school and church, I have been able to take part in many different activities. Some of these activities include volleyball and basketball. I have played these two sports all through high school and along with my team have won many awards and medals. I am also active in Davidson School’s drama club and have been since 2006. In the last three years, we have competed in Regional Drama Festivals. As well as being involved in sports and drama, I am able to show my leadership skills as a member at large in the school’s SRC and I have been a part of the SRC since 2009.  With the church, I have been able to attend six Face to Face Retreats, five of which were hosted at the Sacred Heart Parish.  At these retreats, I have learned that I need to set time out of my everyday life to connect with God, even if this is done by sitting in a quiet spot for five minutes. My faith has taught me that you do not need recognition to be able to do well in your community and that it is good to be humble, because in His eyes you will always be recognized for the good you do even if other people do not acknowledge it.
Sincerely,

Aleah Willner
